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Variationists have maintained an interest in the implications of their work for 
education since the inception of the field. Recent policy changes in a handful of states 
offer a new opportunity for concerned linguists to influence teacher education and 
classroom practice: the advent of teacher preparation programs conducted by non-
university institutions. As local and national nonprofit organizations take advantage of 
changing state regulations to build new teacher education programs from the ground up, 
linguists have an unparalleled opportunity to influence teachers’ preparation for 
sociolinguistic diversity. 

This paper describes how a descriptive perspective on language is included in the 
curriculum of a new teacher preparation program recently accredited to prepare and 
certify new teachers to practice in the District of Columbia. In a city where over 85% of 
public school students are African American, and an additional 7% are English Language 
Learners, an understanding of language variation is an essential ingredient of effective 
teacher preparation. Accordingly, teachers seeking licensure in early childhood 
education, elementary education, and secondary English Language Arts through this 
community-based nonprofit participate in coursework that introduces an asset-based, 
descriptive approach to language variation, with a particular emphasis on effective 
pedagogical responses to students’ use of African American Vernacular English.  

Results from the first year of the program support previous research indicating 
that when teachers are exposed to linguistic training, they adopt more pluralistic attitudes 
toward nonstandard varieties of English. Quantitative data from language attitude surveys 
are enriched and contextualized by coursework artifacts such as excerpts from 
sociolinguistic autobiographies, reflections on linguistically-informed lesson plans 
piloted in DC middle and high schools, and critical observations of classroom discourse.   

Finally, future directions for research – including plans to link teachers’ language 
attitudes to student outcomes – are explored, and the broader policy implications are 
discussed. 
 


